
 



2004 BOARD MEMBERS 

                                          

 

President--Mel Collings 
714-970-7194  
mrcollings@aol.com 
VP / Activities – Don Miller 
562-431-6494  
donfmiller@adelphia.net 
Secretary - Bea Kalinowski 
714-996-7008 
higbea@sbcglobal.net 
Treasurer – Ginger Endy 
714-374-2222 
gendy@socal.rr.com 
Technical – Jean McMillan 
714-730-0544 
jean.mcmillan@sbcglobal.net 

Editors – Peter & Ana Hyland 
newsletter@ocmafca.org  
244 N Goldenspur Way,  
Orange 92869-4422 

Special Events/ 
Pancake Breakfast - Peggy Nunes 
562-694-9584 - Cell 562-397-8078 
Merchandising  
Colleen Schmidt 714-524-2659 
dt_schmidt@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

COMMITTEES 
ACCC Representative 
Larry Conkol 714-535-1411 
 

Car of the Month / Programs 
Glenn Johnson 714-528-0891 
gsleasing@adelphia.net 
Election Chairperson 
Kathie Mc Call 
714-633-0946 
dkmccall@earthlink.net  
Club Greeter 
Jon Heiland 714-836-4244 
pjheil123@aol.com 
Scholarship--Dorothy Knox 
Knoxbox59@aol.com 
Sunshine & Sorrow 
Jeanne Parrish 
714-999-0611 jprp60@aol.com 
 

Swap Meet 
Larry and Gerry McKinney 
714-963-2724 
lgmcspeed@earthlink.net 
Raffle 
John Graves 
949-497-3067 
johngraves4@cox.net 
Refreshments 
Chris Foster 562-987-2225 
 

Regional Representative 
Bev Marsh 714-373-9769 
onebootscooter@yahoo.com 
Roster/Directory 
Clay Willis 
claywillis@earthlink.net 
Web Master 
Rick Peterson 
webmaster@ocmafca.org 
 

Web Calendar Update 
Lew Lewis 
hglewis@cox.net 
 

Pancake Car Pictures Web Link     
ModelAFordPancakeBreakfast.com 
Web Master – Photographer 
Jim Dunn 
jim@jimdunnphotography.com 
 

Notes From Your P esiden   r t
 

Mel Collings. . . 
    
 
May 2004 
President's Letter 
 
 
Greetings 
  
We come to the end of another month filled 
with pleasurable Model A activities.  It is always 
pleasing to see a large turn out of members at 
our meeting and our activities.  
Don Miller led a group to the CCRG Jamboree 
in Bakersfield.  Gwen Riggs and Jeannie 
Parrish helped with the room reservations. At 
the Jamboree, Richard and Jeannie Parish 
were awarded their 40-year membership pins by 
MAFCA.  CONGRATULATIONS! 
On Saturday, April 17, nearly 30 Club members 
joined Richard and Jeannie Parrish for a 
scrumptious breakfast at Las Brisas and a ride up 
the coast.  In fact it was so much fun getting 
together for breakfast that it was suggested that 
the Club members who are interested and who 
are available get together for breakfast on the 
fourth Thursday of each month at various 
restaurants recommended by Club members.  
We are going to try this beginning Thursday, 
May 27.  (See announcement on page six (6) in 
this issue.)  This should be fun for those who 
enjoy going out to breakfast with good friends.   
Our technical seminar for April was hosted by 
Bob and Patty Ferazzi. We all know that if the 
Ferazzis have anything to do with an event it will 
be good.  It was.  Thanks Bob and Patty. 
 
Between the time I write this, and the time you 
read it, we will have had our Swap Meet at 
Vintage Ford and will have attended the Ford 
Fun Day at Santa Fe Dam.  I am certain both of 
these will be successful.  Thanks to Larry and 
Gerry McKinney for their work on the swap 
meet.  Thanks also to Don Miller for his efforts 
on our behalf for the Ford Fun Day. 
 
If you have any ideas for activities, or 
improvements that we can make in our Club, 
please tell me or any of the other Board 
Members.  Let us all do our part to make this an 
educational, informative, fun Club. 
 
Please join us on one of our many fun tours and 
activities.  Even if your Model A is "down for 
the day," drive your modern–but do join in the 
fun. 
 
LET'S KEEP DRIVING THOSE MODEL 
A's !!! 

 

        
  Sunshine and Sorrow 
Jeanne Parrish, contact person 

  
 
        Gwen Riggs sends her thanks for all the cards 

and messages. She says that she will be back 
with us very soon. 

 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST PHOTOS ETC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A really great turnout on a beautiful day 
(Photographs above all from Jim Dunn) 
 
Club & Member Donations 
 
Mel & Terry Collings: $50.00 toward raffle 
prizes 
 
(Editors note: We were unable to add this donation to 
those listed on page ten (10). The computer would not let 
me do it!!! Many thanks to Mel & Terry!!) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
                  John Graves, Terry Collings, Lee Jackson, 

Peggy Nunes, Glenn Johnson, Trish Cruz 
& Pete Cruz 

                  Seven great reasons for the success of the                      
Pancake Breakfast.  

 Photo by John Knox  
 
This Months Cover 
 
A busy parking lot at Hart Park  
and a great photograph by Jim Dunn 
Artwork by AMH Graphics    
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Activity 
Schedule  

Don Miller 
donfmiller@adelphia.net 

 (NOTE: * = UPDATED INFORMATION) 
 

Deadline for next Distributor is May 28, 2004  
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Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org   

Or mail to: 244 No. Goldenspur Way,  
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE 
 
May 13 – 7:30 p.m. General Meeting at CHOC 

(see page 12) 
 
 
 
 

May 15 (SAT) Tom’s Farms 
This will be a side street tour, except for about two 
miles, to Tom’s Farms in Corona. We will leave the 
Sears parking lot in The Village at Orange at 
9:30AM. There will be live entertainment, a crafts 
fair, three restaurants and lots of shopping. For 
more information call Don Miller 
 
 
May 27-29 (THURS, FRI & SAT) National truck 
show at the California Speedway in Fontana, Ca. 
 
 
May 31 (MON) Memorial Day at Fairhaven 
Memorial Park. Model A’s should arrive between 
9:00 and 9:30 AM so they can park in the display 
area. The ceremony will start at 10:30 AM. A free 
lunch will be provided for those in their Model A’s. 
 
 
June 3, 4, 5 & 6 (THURS THRU SUN)  
NCRG (Northern California Regional 
Group) Lodi, CA. See Don Miller for registration 
forms and Gwen Riggs for rooms. 
 
 
A little trivia from another club (Courtesy of Don 
Miller)----In 1984 the Orange County Pancake 
Breakfast cost $2.50 and included a gymkhana!!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
June 6 (SUN) Antique Nationals in Palmdale, Ca. 
 
 
*June 13 (SUN)  
Henry Ford Picnic in Santa Fe Springs sponsored by 
the Diamond Tread Chapter. A Bar-B-Que lunch will 
be available for $5.00. There will also be Car judging. 
We will leave Coco’s on Valley View at 9:00AM 
 
June 26 (SAT) Antique Gas and Steam Engine 
Museum, Vista, CA. We will meet at 9:00AM at the 
IN-N-Out Burger at the SW corner of El Toro Road 
and Carlota. Take the El Toro exit from the 5 Freeway. 
All of the tractors and engines will be running. There 
will be live music, stage acts, a craft fair and a tractor 
parade. There are 5 food booths. This museum is very 
close to the Guajome Adobe where we went after the 
Flower Fields tour. It would be a good idea to bring 
chairs. 
 
*July 8, 9, 10 & 11 (THURS, FRI, SAT & SUN) 
WINGS & WHEELS 
It’s time again to start planning for this event. There 
will be a sign up sheet at the next club meeting and at 
that time we would like to find out how many are 
planning to travel on Thursday and how many expect to 
go on Friday. For additional information please see 
Don Miller. For hotel rooms please contact Gwen 
Riggs. We will be leaving from Coco’s on Valley View 
on Thursday at 9:00AM. 
 
 
 *Jul 11-17 MAFCA National Meet—Portland 
For Information contact: Sharon Johnson. 
 
 
Aug 8 (SUN) Harbor Marc swap meet at Vintage 
Ford.  
 
*Sep 17-19 Rim of The World—Big Bear 
We will be leaving from the Sears parking lot at The 
Village at Orange at 9:00AM on Thursday. We will be 
staying at the Black Forest Lodge and everyone must 
make his or her own reservations. Phone number is 1-
800-BLK-4EST 



 
 

Page 4   Orange County Model A Distributor Volume 44 #5 May 2004 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Left: Sheila Plotkin, Joanie Harris & Bev Marsh 
Enjoying the JACKSON PERKINS ROSE tour 
 with their guide, Mr. Martinez 
Right: Sally Miller, Joanie Harris,Bev Marsh & 
Sheila Plotkin sporting hair nets after visiting  
The DEWARS CANDY factory 
 

 
CCRG-Bakersfield 
 Article & photos submitted by Joanie Harris 

               
In attendance at the C.C.R.G. Bakersfield were: Bev 
Marsh, Sheila Plotkin, Marion Wavra, Joan and 
Lew Lewis, (lst trip for them, glad they could join 
us).  Bruce and Joanie Harris, Don and Sally 
Miller, Don and Colleen Schmidt, Drain and Doris 
Marshall, Richard and Jeannie Parrish , Vince and 
Joan Mariola, Josie Biscay, and Paul and Rhoda 
Larquier. We all had a Great time. The Bakersfield 
Chapter Hosts/Hostesses were just great-they were all 
so friendly and so hospitable.  They did a terrific job 
in putting it all together. We had seminars, tours i.e.: 
Jackson and Perkins Rose Farm, The Dewar Candy 
Factory (we had to wear hairnets. What a sight Ha!) 
We also took a run around the Mesa Marin Speedway 
in our Model A's. ( what a thrill). 
Afterwards we had Mile long Hot Dogs .... (not a joke 
to all who ate them!).  So much to do ... so little 
time... 
It all concluded with a delicious banquet dinner at the 
Holiday Inn, with raffles for great prizes and fun. On 
Sunday morning we enjoyed a "so long" breakfast at 
the park.                                           
                     
                    We Had Laughter                 
                          Good Food                           
                              Good  People                                                                                          

 
In spite of the forecast of 30% chance of rain, 27 
people showed up for the beach tour and delicious 
buffet breakfast in Laguna. Most of us had to get 
up and going pretty early to reach our destination by 
8:00 am.  But we all complied and met the Parrish’s 
and others at the Laguna Hills Mall and continued on 
down El Toro Rd. to Laguna Canyon Road and on to 
PCH.  We picked up John Graves on the way in his 
open roadster.   The rain started as we were finishing 
up breakfast, but on we went up PCH to Balboa.  
There was no line at all for the ferry, and the 7 Model 
A’s and 4 moderns got right on and over to the other 
side.  By then it was really raining, cold and only 4 
brave heart A’s continued on up the road to Newport 
Beach where we just drove right on by the dory-man’s 
fleet and circled the parking lot.  Then on up the road 
to Huntington Beach and cruising on Main Street. 
It’s amazing how few people are in that area when it’s 
rainy and cold.  By now we were down to 3 Model 
A’s and looking for a warm place for a cup of coffee.   
All in all it was a fun Model A morning spent with 
special friends. A big thank you to Richard 
Parrish and John Graves for planning this trip and 
introducing us to their favorite breakfast place. And 
always to our Activities Director, Don Miller for 
keeping track of all of us and our miles earned. 
Let’s do this one again--in the sunshine! 
                                     Good Times 

                  
              What a wonderful Jamboree 
 
 

 
STOP ALERT FOR RONALD MC DONALD 
HOUSE DONATIONS! 
Well, now we've done it; we've exceeded any 
expectations and/or needs that RMCD House has had for 
personal hygiene and toiletries.  No more donations until 
further notice. THANK YOU for your involvement and 
interest in this community service project.  We'll let you 
know when we can start up again. 
Dale and Kathie Mc Call 
 
 
 
 
Las Brisas, Laguna Beach and Beyond. 
The rainy day tour of April 17, 2004. 
Submitted by: Kathie McCall 

 

 
 



Minutes from the April 8, 2004 
 
OCMAFCA General Meeting  
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rSubmitted by Bea Kalinowski, Sec etary 
 
The meeting was called to order @ 7:35 p.m. by 
President Mel Collings, with 73 people in 
attendance.  Sally Miller led the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
Greeter Jon Heiland introduced Mark Polenz, 
who bought Mel Collings’ Tudor Model A Ford.  
Sunshine & Sorrow:  Gwen Riggs is in the 
hospital with pneumonia, although she is expected 
to come home on Friday, 4/10/04.  Don Schmidt 
is out with back trouble again.  Joan Mariola 
came to CCRD - nice to see her out and about.  
Mel thanked everyone for the get-well cards, and 
said that he is saving all of them for the next time, 
so we don’t have to send anymore - he’s had his 
quota for the year. 
The minutes were approved as they appeared in 
the Distributor.   
Treasurer Ginger Endy announced that the 
treasurer’s report was available for review at the 
front, and that the cash flow from the pancake 
breakfast was looking great. 
Activities Report: Upcoming activities are listed in 
the Distributor.  500-mile patches were given to 
Greg and Fran Earhart.  Sharon Johnson asked 
that anyone going to Portland see her at the break. 
Technical Report: Jean McMillan announced a 
steering arm and Pittman arms seminar at Bob 
Ferrazi’s house on April 24th.   
Editor Report:  Pete Hyland asked that articles, 
photos and comments be to him by 4/30 for the 
May Distributor. 
ACCC - no report. 
Merchandising - no report. 
The Hard Luck Trophy  - no breakdowns 
admitted.   
Car of the Month - the Hubleys. 
Special Events report - Peggy presented awards to 
the 5 coordinators from the Pancake Breakfast.  
They were Pete & Trish Cruz, Terry Collings, 
Lee Jackson, Glenn Johnson and John Graves. 
Refreshments - Chris Foster thanked Bea 
Kalinowski, Fran Earhart & Kathie McCall for 
furnishing refreshments for the night.  Sally 
Miller provided the Easter decorations. 
Monthly Program - everyone admired the Hubleys. 

Raffle - raffle held by John Graves and Richard 
Parrish. 
Glenn Johnson thanked everyone that bought 
stuff at his garage sale.  The sale brought in about 
$1,020 to donate to the scholarship fund. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:51 p.m.  The next 
meeting is May 13, 2004. 
 
 

COMING ATTRACTION!! 
 

How about a Model A--4th Thursday 

Breakfast Bunch? 
Join us!! 

Thursday, May 27 
8:30 a.m. 

POLLY'S BAKERY CAFÉ 
2660 N. Main 

Santa Ana 
 

Questions?  Call Terry Collings-(714) 970-7194 

Technical seminar 
 
The seminar held at Bob & Patty Ferazzi’s on 
April 24th was a great success. About 15 club 
members were present and many, including your 
editor, solved some of the nagging front-end 
problems. At least one member was able to find 
out what was really wrong with his steering (see 
photo below). All in all, a very informative 
seminar---Thanks Bob & Patty!! 
 
 
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
     
 Warren Hogan examining the tie rod “removed” from his 
                  Car. This surely solved his steering problem!     
                    (Photo submitted by Pete Hyland)                         



BITS & PIECES 
 
Please add to your roster: 
 
De Leon, Joe & Lydia 
270 N. Hemlock 
Orange, CA 92868 
Home: 714-978-7014 
Joined: 1997 
1929 50-A Sport Coupe 
 
 

New Address: 
 
Dewey, Dick 
Palms Retirement Living Center 
3001 La Mirada Blvd. 
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La Mirada, CA 90638 
  
NEW MEMBERS 
 
Mark Polentz 
1516 Avolencia Drive 
Fullerton, CA 92835 
Home: 714-871-8578   
1931 Tudor 
 

Wiedle, Wayne D. & Martha A. 
5286 Blackpool Road 
Westminster, CA 92683 
Home: 714-891-2033 
Cell:     714-642-3076 
Email:  wdwiedle@earthlink.net 
1929 Sport Coupe 
1931 Standard Roadster 
 

Garrett, John H. 
2215 Harbor Blvd 
Costa Mesa, CA 92627 
Home: 949-631-8806 
Work:  949-646-0275 
Fax:     949-646-0287 
 
Quackenbush, Richard A. & Kitty 
2025 Conejo Lane 
Fullerton, CA 92833 
Home:  714-879-4805 
Fax:      714-879-4895 
Email:   raquack2@aol.com 
 
Welcome to all----Very glad to have you with us!! 
 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
 
By all accounts, the pancake breakfast on March 28th 
was a sterling success. This was due to all of the 
volunteers who participated and without whom it 
would not have been the great day that it was.  
A great deal of thanks and a lot of appreciation goes 
to all who donated prizes for our raffle. A complete 
list of all donors is shown on pages seven (7) through 
ten (10). Please support them as they supported 
us and avail yourselves of their facilities. 
 
Please also see photographs on this page and on 
pages two (2) and four (4) taken by Jim Dunn and by 
Glenn Johnson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                       Buy your tickets here! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Great  T-shirts and cold drinks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              Hard work! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         More hard work in the cooking area 
 
(All photographs above submitted by Glenn Johnson)                                            











 
 
 

CAR BARN SPECIALS 
Member ads will run two months unless renewed. Non 
member ads will run one month unless renewed. All ads must
be submitted in writing to: prhyland @att.net or 
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Sorry, no plate 
this month 

 

OCMAFC  Editors 244 No. Goldenspur Way, 
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1929 Tudor Model A 
Beautiful car. Drive it, as is, to the next car 
show and win a trophy.  Won 1st place in OCMAFC 
Pancake Breakfast competition.  Licensed and insured. 
Spare engine included.  $10,500 
Phone:  Bob Meehan (909) 585-6930 
e-mail:  rmeehan01@charter.net 
 
 
RESTORER MAGAZINES 
We now are offering for sale back issues of “The 
Restorer” to those members who are looking to 
complete their collections  
Ph: Dick Smith,  (949) 770-6847 
 
 
 
 

      Guess   
     Whose 
     Plate?   

 
 

 
 
For more buying and selling, 

Visit MAFCA’s Web Site: 
          www.mafca.com/classifieds.html 

 
A Buying and Selling Offer FYI 
“Place a first-time ad for your classic car or parts on 
insiderslist.com at no cost and receive a bonus free ad 
insertion in Insiders’ List’s “Classic Car Bulletin” that 
goes out weekly to 25,000 enthusiasts. Visit us at: 
www.InsidersList.com” 
Info: Paul @ info@insiderslist.com       For Sale  
 
 
OCMAFC SCHOLARSHIP   
 
At the November Club meeting, you voted to create an 
OCMAFC Scholarship committee to explore a club 
scholarship to help promote the Model A hobby among 
our young people. The committee consists of Dorothy 
Knox (Chair), Sharon Johnson, Bev Marsh, Mel 
Collings, and Mark Schwing.  We have met and 
recommend the following: 
1. The club proceeds with an OCMAFC Youth 
Scholarship. 
2. The scholarship would be funded by the club and 
donations and would be for $1,000.00 renewable for 4 
years or the course of study if less than 4 years. 
3. The scholarship would be for children and 
grandchildren of members of OCMAFC who 
demonstrate an interest in the Model A hobby.       
 
At the May Board and General meetings we will present 
the details of the Scholarship for the clubs discussion 
and approval. 
 
 
Thanks from the Dwinger Family 
 
The Dwinger family wishes to thank everyone for all the 
beautiful flowers and heartfelt cards of condolence sent 
to us this last week, upon the passing of Pieter's 
mother.  We greatly appreciate all of your thoughts and 
prayers.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
• Deadline for next  
Distributor is May 28, 2004 

Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 
newsletter@ocmafca.org   

Or 244 No. Goldenspur Way,  
Orange, CA 92869-4422 

General Meeting 
[Second Thursday of every month] 

May 13, 7:30 P.M. 
(Board meeting at 6:00 PM 
in adjoining meeting room) 

 

CHOC Hospital Complex 
455 South Main St. Orange CA 

 

From Main Street, turn east onto Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level.  Meeting room 
accessed from parking structure.  
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